
 A warm welcome to all as we commence a busy start to the      

month of May, a time to enjoy the many activities the club has 

to offer….Historic Registration- Cars and Coffee- Car Runs- 

Motor Bike Runs- Club Meetings- Library Books gazetted to 

cater for all topics- Motor Vehicle Personnel to help With Your 

Historic Registration- Club Clobber- Guest Speakers-Quality 

Suppers- Gardening Days- Maintenance Days.                        

The Fellowship and imparting of information shared by all. 

 

The opportunity for you to become a member of a dynamic committee that requires new           

participants with new ideas to keep us informed and aware of the required changes in our fast 

moving world. 

Many Thanks to Bill Ellis And Doug Hill for an excellent talk about the Grant Process and Building 

of our Meeting Hall which Opened in May 2008 with the Toilet Block completed at a later date…

Needless to say that these building activities would not have taken place if not for the foresight of 

our passed member David Kelsey with the help of the subsequent building committees, building 

volunteers, and the donations from a hand full of members that made the process possible… 

thanks to all for a job well done. 

With The Hall And Kitchen Completed the Old Meeting Hall with New Windows and Shelving has 

been turned into an excellent Library under the watchful eye of Long Serving Librarian Leigh 

Blacket with newsletter production and photocopying facilties carried out and available for club 

requisites.                                                                                                                                              

Yours in happy and safe motoring…Steve Hall.. President 
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Running Board News 

Application for Family Membership has been made by: 

Ian and Maz (Marilyn) Thom of  Goolwa.  (1971 MGB, 1982 Honda CBX) 

Miles and Dorothy Price of  McCracken.  (No vehicle listed) 
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COMING EVENTS 

CARS ̓ n COFFEE 

MOTORBIKE RIDES 
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2025 
 

Please note for that, unless otherwise stated, all bookings when required are to be made  

through Jan Dunk phone/message 0408 897 237 or email treasurer@hmvc.org.au 

                                                                                MAY                                                                                                        

Thursday 8th Run to Kip Newbold’s house for Shed tour as well as Run to Bob Suba’s   

Military Museum Port Elliott.  Due to lack of parking the visit will be split into two groups.      

One Group in the Morning.  One Group in the Afternoon after lunch. Bring a picnic lunch.                                     

Meet at the clubrooms 10.30am for directions. 

 

Tuesday 13th CARS ’n COFFEE – BELLICIOUS  9.30 -- 10.00am 
Bookings Essential. Cut off date Saturday 10th May 
 
Thursday MAY 29th Veteran, Vintage and Classic Motorcyclists Run 
Meet at the Goolwa information opposite the high school at 9 for 9.30 start.                                     
Please note the new start time. 
We are heading to the Milang Bakery for morning tea. and will then follow the bitumen on Lake 
Alexandrina road turning left at the Langhorne Creek Road, stopping at the Bleasdale winery for a 
visit - it’s very historic. Afterwards we will ride on to the Bridge Hotel, Langhorne Creek. 
   Please contact Mick Martin Ph;0438 812 752 by 24th May for bookings. 
 

                                                      JUNE 
 
Tuesday 10th CARS ‘n COFFEE FINNISS GENERAL STORES 9:30 – 10:00am. 
Bookings Essential.  Cut off date Saturday 7th June. 
 

JUNE 15th RUN to Krichauff’s Fully automated Dairy and lunch at Normanville Hotel.        
Meet at the clubrooms at 10.00am, note there is 2km of dirt road, you may prefer to use your 
modern vehicle. For lunch only leave the clubrooms at 11.00am. Via Range Rd. 
Bookings with Jan, cut off date Friday 13th June 
 

                                                       JULY 
 
JULY 8th CARS ’n COFFEE – CROWN HOTEL 9:30 – 10:00am.                                                  
Bookings essential. Cut off date Saturday 5th July. 
 
 

JULY 27th OBSERVATION RUN to Milang.  Organised by Michael Smitham, futher details TBA 
 

                                                         AUG 
 
Tuesday 12th CARS ‘n COFFEE —  details TBA 
 
Sunday 24th RUN TO Langhorne Creek, details TBA 



Page 3/4 

 
 

 
Original 1946 Buick Straight Eight Sedan.  Black.  New Radiator and Exhaust System. 

Steve Hall  Ph: 0418 826 028 

 
XC guards $200 each.  4 HX Chrome Hub Caps $100. 

Quarter-Cabin 4.7m Boat.  75HP.  On Kesner Trailer.  $2,000. 

50 Aussie 1980s Commemorative full Beer Cans.  $100.  Alex Phone: 0408 360 469 

 
 

 

 

Car rotisserie to hire or buy.  Alex  Ph: 0408 360 469 

 
Full Tonneau for 1976 MGB (with headrests).  Brian  Ph: 0407 602 612 

 
Hydrolastic Pump to pressure Austin, Morris, MG etc fluid suspension. 

(Famed “Rides on Fluid” pump.)  Peter Matthews  Ph: 0412 495 533 

 
Weber Carby 32 DFM used on MK2 Cortina. 

John Rogers: 0466 892 433 

 
Trailer Axle and Wheels 12 or 13 inch.  For a small trailer. 

John Taylor: 0408 835 082 

 
Camper Trailer 6 x 4 in good condition. 

Tony: 0419 999 312 

 
To Hire a Car Trailer to pick up a VW at Inman Valley and transport it to Victor 

Clive Lane: 0431 975 818 

 

Power brake servo unit (VH40 or 44) Needed to improve the brakes on my Moggie 1000 

Leigh Blacket Ph: 8554 1874   

 

Advertisements will be deleted after two consecutive editions, unless an extension is requested. 

Please let the Editor know when you have sold your ‘for sale item’ or found your ‘wanted’ item. 

BUY—SELL—SWAP 

FOR SALE 

WANTED 

GUEST SPEAKER:  JUNE GENERAL MEETING   

Bob Dunn giving us a presentation on his Rallying experiences 



Held at the HMVC Clubrooms, Jolly Street, Victor Harbor.                                                         
Meeting started at 7:02pm by President Steve Hall and included Buy/Sell/Swap book.                           
Mobile Phones to be turned off. Attendance register to be completed by all present.  
Janeen Newton was awarded a bottle of wine for correctly answering a question on the meeting 
number which was 600. 
Apologies:  Meg  & Ray Klecko, Stephen Spong. Visitors: Ian Thom, Miles & Dorothy Price. 
Minutes of General Meeting No 599 Held on the 3rd April. No discussion from the floor. Motion to 
accept the previous minutes Moved by L Blacket, Seconded by C Rowley. Approved by all. 
 
Presidents Report: (Steve Hall) 
Mention of tonight’s presentation on Building of Clubrooms. Ian McKinnon to take on Facebook 
Management. Use of Clubrooms by AEC will not occur.  Report on revised membership applica-
tion form. Thanks to Jeff Farmer for continuing with Club newsletter in the absence of a Club    
Editor. Members advised that external Bookkeeper is no longer required.                                         
Mention of the passing of Club Member Lachlan Butterfield. 
 
Treasurers Report: Given by Malcolm Haythorpe. Moved M Haythorpe Seconded by M Rowley 
Approved by all. 
Secretary’s  Report:  Given by Andrew Nicholls  
Correspondence in: From Ford Early V8 Club, Sunbeam owners club and Flinders to Fleurieu 
Rally organisation. Moved by M Haythorpe, Seconded by Robert Dunn. Approved by all 
 
Membership/Admin Report: (Andy Moffett)     
Family 200, Single 88, Life 11, Total 501.  
Ten Year Badges awarded to: S Fladich, C Mudge, J Taylor, D Alsop, C Jacobs. 
 
Events Report:  
Report on previous run to Mt Compass with thanks to Rob Makin. 
Upcoming events: Run to Westpark Aged Care Home. Tuesday 6th May. Run to Kip Newbolds 
shed and Port Elliot Military Museum on 8th May. Run to Normanville Hotel for lunch via Peter & 
Ann Krichauff’s Diary. 
 
Welfare and Regalia:  Marj Rowley report on Club Clobber 
Library Report:  Given by Leigh Blacket 
Building Report:  Given by Chris Rowley. Help required from members with Job Lists which is 
on the notice board. 
 
Federation Report:  Given by John Taylor. Federation funds of $94,459.00. 233 motoring clubs 
registered in South Australia, 177 are members of the Federation. 
Sponsorship: Malcolm Haythorpe reported on sponsorship from Bendigo Bank and Shannons 
Insurance. 
 
General Business:  Deidre Solly thanked Club members for their help with the Singer National 
Meeting. Andy Moffett reported on changed to passing vehicles with flashing orange lights Now 
25 Kmh. 
Raffle: John Taylor 
 
Guest Speaker:  Bill Ellis on the construction of additions to original clubrooms.                                   
Doug Hill talked on financing of construction. Slide show and commentary given by Dean Solly. 
 
Meeting Closed: 8.22pm  Next Meeting on June 5th 2025 at 7:00pm 

HMVC GENERAL MEETING 600 MINUTES - 1st May 2025  
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